SAVANNAH LANDINGS

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Directors Meeting
December 10, 2018
Meeting Minutes

1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by President, Donald H. Jones at 7:00 p.m. It was confirmed that the
meeting notice was posted at least 48 hours in advance. Board members Diana Portillo and Faye
Peavyhouse were also present. It was determined that a quorum was established. Jeana Wynja
represented McNeil Management. 11 residents were present for a total of 15 present.

Approval of Minutes:
The Board reviewed prior board meeting minutes dated November 12, 2018 (Special & Budget/Board
Meeting) and November 19, 2018 (Special Meeting)

On Motion: Duly made by Faye, second by Diana and carried unanimously.
Resolve: To approve the prior meeting minutes as read.

2. Management Reports

Manager presented financial reports and management reports. Manager indicated that one of the 2
owners has come into compliance to provide their insurance certificate. Affidavit of Mailing was
presented to the Board to show that the 2019 Assessment Notice was mailed to all owners on November
29, 2018. Manager indicated that all owners paid their November 2018 assessments in full.

Don indicated that budgets are a good guess as to how much will be spent within a given year, but will
never be perfect. He recommends incorporating 10% undistributed when budgeting for 2020. Owners
expressed concerns regarding landscaping improvements budget. Don encouraged owners to
volunteer on committees. Don spoke about owners using civility with their neighbors.

3. Committee Reports

Pool/Clubhouse/Social: Diana indicated that approximately 50 owners attended the Holiday Party.
Lots of great food and drinks. Total amount spent by the HOA for the event was $364.65. Manager
will contact Air America to perform a preventative maintenance service on the clubhouse HVAC unit,
and will also contact someone to check the refrigerator in the clubhouse (water leaking inside).

ACC: No alteration application requests received. Next ACC Meeting will be held on January 3, 2019.
Gate: No report provided.
Neighborhood Watch: No report provided.

Landscaping: Fran indicated that the 2018 projects have been completed. Don is pleased with how
the landscaping looks around the community.

4. Business Items

2018 Board Accomplishments and 2019 Goals: 2018 Accomplishments were reviewed during
the Annual Meeting last July and during the November meeting. Don presented the 2019 goals to
owners. Roof replacement will occur for 9 buildings, CPA to prepare reviewed financial statement,
reserve study will be updated by the engineers at Reserve Advisors, Board will investigate pricing to
re-carpet the clubhouse, street sign replacement will be reviewed, clubhouse refrigerator needs to be
serviced, and clubhouse HVAC unit needs preventative maintenance and/or replacement. Don asked
owners if they had any goals to contribute; no additional suggested were made.
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